
 
 





Attendance Policies 
Attendance at class is required to improve as a writer. Here is the Writing Studies attendance 
policy in this class: 

• You may miss up to three hours (the equivalent of one week of class) of class meetings 
during the term without explanation. That means that the first three class hours you 
miss will be recorded as absences but excused provided you don’t miss any more. 

• However, if you miss a total of four to nine class hours (the equivalent of up to three 
full weeks of class), your final grade will be reduced by 10% (e.g., an earned final 
grade of 80% will be reported as a final grade of 72). 

• If you miss a total of more than nine hours of class meetings (the equivalent of 
more than three weeks of class meetings) your final grade will be reduced by 15% 
(e.g., an earned final gradeweek 



https://brightspacehelp.uwo.ca/
http://www.uwo.ca/univsec/pdf/academic_policies/appeals/scholastic_discipline_undergrad.pdf
http://www.turnitin.com)


appropriately attributing all sources and avoiding plagiarism in any form. Note that for all 
assignments completed outside of class, the instructor can require you to attend an in-person 
interview to discuss your work and/or to review research notes, rough drafts, outlines and other 
materials used in preparing the assignment before a mark is finalized. Assignments should 
always reflect students’ own thoughts and constitute independent written work. By adhering to 
these guidelines, students contribute to a responsible and ethical learning environment that 
promotes critical thinking, supports independent inquiry, and encourages original written 
contributions. 

Antirequisites 
The antirequisite for this course is WRIT 1031F/G. You cannot take this course if you have taken 
WRIT 1031F/G. 

Academic Accommodation 
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/univsec/pdf/academic_policies/appeals/Academic%2520Accommodation_disabilities.pdf


Students who are in emotional/mental distress should refer to MentalHealth@Western: 
(https://www.uwo.ca/health/psych/index.html) for a complete list of options about how to obtain 
help. Immediate help in the event of a crisis can be had by phoning 519-661-3030 (during class 
hours) or 519-433-2023 after class hours and on weekends.  

Religious Accommodation 
Students should consult the University's list of recognized religious holidays  and should give 
reasonable notice in writing (email), prior to the holiday, to the Instructor and an Academic 
Counsellor if their course requirements will be affected by a religious observance. Additional 
information is given in the Western Multicultural Calendar. 

Statement on Gender-based Sexual Violence 
Western University is committed to reducing incidents of gender-based and sexual 
violence (GBSV) and providing compassionate support to anyone who is going through or has 
gone through these traumatic events. If you are experiencing or have experienced GBSV (either 
recently or in the past), you will find information about support services for survivors, including 
emergency contacts at the following website: https://www.uwo.ca/health/studentsupport/
survivorsupport/get-help.html. To connect with a case manager or set up an appointment, please 
contact support@uwo.ca.  

Other Student Support Services  
Registrarial Services http://www.registrar.uwo.ca
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